
GOVERNMENT OF INDIA 

MINISTRY OF RAILWAYS 

 

LOK  SABHA 

UNSTARRED QUESTION NO. 3421 

TO BE ANSWERED ON 23.03.2022 

 

DISCONTINUATION OF TRAIN NO. 14795/96 

 

   †3421. SHRI DHARAMBIR SINGH: 

 

Will the Minister of RAILWAYS be pleased to state:  

 

(a) whether the Government is aware of the discontinuation of train 

number 14795/96 for the last two years which used to run from 

Bhiwani to Chandigarh and connect with Himalayan Queen in 

Panipat and if so, the time by which it is proposed to be restarted; 

(b) whether there is a proposal to start this train from Rewari to 

Chandigarh as an independent train; 

(c) whether there is any proposal to run train number 04089/90 to 

Sadar Bazar which presently runs from Hisar to New Delhi; and 

(d) if so, the time by which it is likely to be done and if not, the 

reasons therefor? 

 

ANSWER 

 

MINISTER OF RAILWAYS, COMMUNICATIONS AND 

ELECTRONICS & INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY 

 

 (SHRI ASHWINI VAISHNAW)  

 

(a) and (b)  14095/96 Delhi Sarai Rohilla-Kalka Himalayan Queen 

Express and 14795/96 Bhiwani-Kalka Express were running 

amalgamated/de-amalgamated, with shunting at Panipat. Keeping in 

view the safety of passengers and to avoid shunting with passengers 



onboard, it has been decided to discontinue Slip Coaches/link trains 

and to introduce a new independent train between Bhiwani and 

Panipat. 

 

(c)  and (d) 04089/90 Special is being operated  between Hisar and 

New Delhi via Sadar Bazar (1.5 km from New Delhi). 

***** 

 


